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TAX ALERT 
 
Supplemental Information to Financial Statements Postponed for Taxable Year 2013 
 
On August 11, 2014 the Puerto Rico Treasury Department (“Treasury”) issued Administrative 
Determination No. 14-17 (“AD 14-17”), to (1) inform the new electronic filing system to submit the 
supplemental information to the financial statements required under certain conditions 
(“Supplemental Information”), to be known as the “Supplemental Information of the Audited 
Financial Statements Filing System” (“E-filing System”) and (2) to extend the due date for 
submitting the Supplemental Information. 
 
The requirement of filing the Supplemental Information was imposed upon the enactment of Act 
163-2013 (“Act 163”).  Act 163 amended the Municipal License Tax Act, the Municipal Property Tax 
Act, the General Corporations Act and the Puerto Rico Internal Revenue Code of 2011 to impose 
additional reporting requirements on taxpayers to effectively require a tax compliance review as 
part of the preparation of their financial statements.  Please refer to our McV Tax Alert of December 
31, 2013 for more information on this subject. 
 
Pursuant to AD 14-17, through applications provided by the E-filing System, the taxpayer will 
submit the Supplemental Information, which will be validated by the taxpayer’s auditor Certified 
Public Accountant licensed in Puerto Rico (“CPA Auditor”).  To access the E-filing System, both the 
taxpayer and CPA Auditor must be registered in Treasury’s “Colecturia Virtual,” which can be 
accessed at https://colecturia.hacienda.gobierno.pr/Portal/ and the E-filing System may be 
accessed through the “On-line Services” at http://www.hacienda.gobierno.pr.  
 
Under AD 14-17, the deadline to file the Supplemental Information is extended until Treasury issues 
an informative bulletin announcing that the E-filing System is available for use.  Within 60 days from 
such announcement, the Supplemental Information must be submitted through the E-filing System.  
The Supplemental Information was originally due on the last day of the month following the due 
date for the taxpayer’s income tax return, including any extension of time to file. 
 
For updates on this matter, you may contact any of the attorneys of our Tax Practice Group listed 
below: 

Roberto L.Cabañas 787-250-5611 rlc@mcvpr.com 
Isis Carballo 787-250-5691 ici@mcvpr.com 
Yamary González 787-250-5687 yg@mcvpr.com 
Esteban R. Bengoa 787-250-5626 erb@mcvpr.com 
Angel S. Ruiz 787-250-2602 asr@mcvpr.com 
Leyla González 787-250-5696 lgi@mcvpr.com 
Rubén Muñiz 787-250-2623 rm@mcvpr.com 
Lillian Toro-Mojica 787-250-2608 ltm@mcvpr.com 

http://www.mcvpr.com/media/publication/252_House Bill 1524.pdf


 

 
The content of this McV Alert has been prepared for information purposes only. It is not intended as, and does not constitute, either legal advice or solicitation of any prospective client. An attorney-client relationship with 
McConnell Valdés LLC cannot be formed by reading or responding to this McV Alert. Such a relationship may, be formed only by express agreement with McConnell Valdes LLC. 
 


